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RFP – Landfill or Transfer Station Services 

Addendum #1 

Questions and Answers 

August 15, 2018 

 
QUESTION: Do you have an estimate of volumes of material the RFP should be based on? 

ANSWER: The total tonnage from 2017 was 426.36 tons. 

 

QUESTION: Page 5 of RFP indicates residents are limited to 5 tons per month.  Is this designated by address 

or individual name? 

ANSWER: Address. 

 

QUESTION: Can more than one person in a household each have 5 tons per month? 

ANSWER: No. 

 

QUESTION: Given that this is a disposal agreement and not a work for hire agreement, what types of 

documents is this section intended to capture?  We believe it is too broad as drafted for the scope of the 

agreement. 

ANSWER: For #6 on page 4, we are requesting documentation that responds to our request. The 

documentation shows that the contract understands what we are requesting, how they will provide our 

requested services, their qualifications and experience providing the requested services, Attachment F, and 

any disclosures. 

QUESTION: What types of progress reports will the Town expect with the invoices? 

ANSWER: If this question is referring to 3d on page 4, then we would like to know the address of the dumping 

customer and the weight of the load that was disposed of. 

 

QUESTION: Given that this is an agreement for residents to deliver waste to the landfill or transfer station, 

what types of task orders are contemplated? 

ANSWER:  It is possible that the Town would request additional dump days and times from the contractor in 

order to accommodate specific events such as community clean-up days or cleaning up after a storm. Outside 

of this, the Town would visit with the selected contractor. 

QUESTION: Will the Town consider making the right to terminate for default mutual? 

ANSWER: This issue may be negotiated in the process of creating a final version of a contract after a vendor 

is selected. 

 

QUESTION: Will the Town revise this to make it a violation of a law that will adversely impact Contractor’s 

ability to perform?  Any violation of law could pick up allegations totally unrelated to this agreement. 
ANSWER: This issue may be negotiated in the process of creating a final version of a contract after a vendor 

is selected. 
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